
Oifig an Stiúrthóra Oibríochtaí 
An tSeirbhís Náisiúnta 
Bloc 4, Lárionad Gnó, 
Tulach Mhór, 
Co. Uíbh Fhailí, R35 FH59 

Office of the Director of Planning 
and Infrastructure 
Block 4, Central Business Park, 
Tullamore , 

Co. Offaly R35 FH59 

www.hse.ie 
@hselive 

t 057 9357693 

Ref: VC/PQ39874/25 

30th July 2025 

Deputy Claire Kerrane TD 
Dáil Éireann 
Leinster House 
Dublin 2 

PQ39874/25 
To ask the Minister for Health to provide an update on a new service (details supplied); and if 
she will make a statement on the matter. -Claire Kerrane     

Details Supplied: New ambulance base in Ballinasloe, Co. Galway 

Dear Deputy Kerrane, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 
the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 
response. 

The HSE Capital Plan includes for the provision of a new ambulance base in Ballinasloe, Co. 
Galway.  The project is currently progressing through the appraisal stage, as project Initiation 
documentation, outlining the brief and scope, has been submitted for approval.  Further 
information has been requested to align the submission with the Strategic Healthcare Investment 
Framework (SHIF), which will be submitted for approval by end of Q3 2025. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely, 

Vincent Cronly 
Director of Planning and Infrastructure 
National Ambulance Service 
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